
4 NOVEMBER 2012

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 4 Pentecost 23TODAY

8.00am
9.15am 

11.00am
2.30pm
4.30pm
7.00pm

Contemplative - Communion Ross Mackinnon
Interactive   Rev Rosemary Carter
Traditional   Rev Greg Fry
Seniors’ Service   Alison Clarkson / Jan Clear
Family Worship   Rev Rosemary Carter / Belinda Clear    
Creative   Alanee Hearnshaw

Ruth 1:1-18, Psalm 146, Hebrews 9:11-14, Mark 12:28-34

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 11 Pentecost 24

8.00am
9.15am

11.00am
4.30pm
7.00pm

Contemplative - Communion Rev Brace Bateman
Interactive - Communion Rev Rosemary Carter
Traditional   Rev Rosemary Carter
Family Worship   Belinda Clear
Creative   Alanee Hearnshaw

Ruth 3:1-5, 4:13-17; Psalm 127; Hebrews 9:24-28; Mark 12:38-44

Today’s 9.15am service is being recorded

Glen Waverley
Uniting Church

Welcome to Our Church

GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares 
that unconditional love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

If you’re new to our congregation, please say hello at the welcome table in 
the foyer after the service.

U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K LY  B U L L E T I N

Glen Waverley Uniting Church

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway,
Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150

Office  Hours: Mon-Fri 9am - 5pm
(except Public Holidays)

9560 3580
office@gwuc.org.au

gwuc.org.au

Ministry Team

Rev. Greg Fry
9561 3031 gjandco@bigpond.net.au

Rev. Rosemary Carter
9560 9843 rosemary.carter@internode.on.net

Jan Clear- Seniors (Interim)
9803 6820 bclear@bigpond.net.au

Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults
0402 030 342 alanee.h@gmail.com

Belinda Clear - Children & Families
0400 559 423 baclear@bigpond.com

CAE Book Group - Wednesday 7 November at 8pm
The CAE Book Group will meet at the home of Thelma and Lloyd Nichols. Address:  
28 Diamond Avenue, Glen Waverley. Phone: 9802 5966.

Club 2012 - Sunday 4 November
Club 2012 luncheon will be held TODAY.  If you dine alone, please come and join 
with us after the 11am service.

COP 2012 Grants Presentation - Sunday 2 December
The grants will be presented to the COP recipients at the combined service on 2 
December, 2012.

UCAF - November Meeting
Due to Melbourne Cup Day, our November meeting will be on Tuesday 13 
November. The packing of BACKPACKS at this moment is more complicated than 
we thought, as there is a detailed list of requirements. So, it is deferred to the new 
year. Instead, you are invited to our home at 7 Heysham Drive, Wheelers Hill. at 
10.30am for morning tea. and to take time to “smell the roses” (instead of doing 
more work straight after the fete!!) If you require transport from the church, ring 
anyone on the committee.  Enquires: Jacqui King 9560 3147.

Today - Organ and Trumpet Concert - Sunday 4 November
Remember to come along at 2pm today, for a great afternoon of music, and to 
help boost the Organ Fund.

Donation
Many thanks to the individual who left the generous donation in the church 
letterbox last week.  The donation was in a Strathdon envelope with all the 
Strathdon information crossed out.  If this was you, please drop in to the office so 
that we can allocate your donation according to your wishes.

REMINDER: NewView
Contributions are invited for the next issue of NewView on the theme of 
Celebration, or reports of any group activities which the wider GWUC community 
has not heard about. Due date: November 18.  See Monthly Bulletin for details. 
(Robin Pope)



Today’s Flowers in the church
Today’s thoughtful flowers are in loving memory of Don Drummond, a 
wonderful husband, father and grandfather.

Arranged by: Christine Drummond.

What’s on this week?
(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area,
C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue)

Monday 5 November 
10.00 am Playgroup   R2 / R3     Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10.30 am Leisure Time   R1 / F / K  Enq: Margaret Fraser 9803 7653
7.30 pm Greg’s Lectionary Group  O     Enq: Jit Tan 9886 7770
7.45 pm Property Committee  R1     Enq: Warren Greenwood 9803 8373
8.00 pm Meditation   O     Enq: Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379
8.00 pm Young Adult Group  O     Enq: Helen Boucher 0418 551 869
8.00 pm Badminton     H     Enq: Ian McMillan 9803 6820 

Tuesday 6 November - Office Closed - Melbourne Cup
7.00 pm Camberwell Bible Study  O     Enq: Jit Tan 0400 607 053

Wednesday 7 November 
10.00 am Playgroup   R2 / R3     Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10am-12 noon The Hub   F     Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
8.00  pm Free Spirit    C     Enq: Deb Leigh 0411 778 417
8.00  pm Young Adult Group  O     Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342
8.00 pm Faith Development  O     Enq: Rosemary Carter 9560 9843
8.00 pm CAE Book Group  O     Enq: Thelma Nichols 9802 5966

Thursday 8 November
10am-2pm The Hub   F     Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
11.00 am Story Hub   F     Enq: Belinda Clear 0400 559 423
1.30  pm Scotsglen Singers  H     Enq: Heather Francis 9878 1979
8.00 pm Badminton/Table Tennis  H     Enq: Ian McMillan 9803 6820
8.00 pm Uniting Voices   C     Enq: Elwyn Pederson 9803 1378
       Barbara Hurst 9803 9346
Friday 9 November
9.30  am Lectionary Group  R2     Enq: Office 9560 3580
12.00 pm Cooee Scrabble Group  F     Enq: Sandy Whitfield 0417 597 144
5.30 pm Uthies     H     Enq: Belinda Clear 0100 559 423
7.00 pm Youth Group   K, F, R1, H Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342

Saturday 10 November
1.00  pm Social Tennis   O     Enq: Graeme Pratt 9560 7991

Election of Church Councillors
UCA Regulations require the Congregation to form a Church Council “to build up 
the Congregation in faith and love, sustain members in hope, and lead the 
Congregation to a fuller participation in Christ’s mission in the world.”   The term 
of office is from one to five years as is determined by the candidate.

Lynne Boyer, Belinda Chung, Belinda Clear, Jan Clear, Yan Emms, Geraldine Fleming,  
David Fraser, Murray Lowe, David Morgan, Doug Newberry, Bev Richardson and Jit 
Tan have completed their present terms but are eligible to be nominated again. 
We are very grateful to these members for their commitment of time and energy 
to serve us all.

An election to fill the vacancies will be held at the next Meeting of the 
Congregation on Monday 26 November, 2012.   Nominations can be accepted until 
midday on Wednesday 7 November.   Nomination forms are available from the 
Church Office.   The names of candidates will be announced in the Bulletin on 
Sunday 11th November.

It is important that the Council has a full range of the God-given gifts and services 
that are available within our Congregation. Please consider, pray for and talk to 
members whom you discern as people who might have gifts to share in serving as 
Church Councillors. 
Neil Skilton & Eric Armstrong - Secretary & Chair of the Congregation

Christmas Cards
Yes, Christmas is fast approaching and this year there is a great range of 
Christmas Cards available.   Cards can be purchased anytime during office hours.   
All proceeds go directly to the Share Appeal and the Ryder-Cheshire Foundation. If 
you have ordered the card with the red dove, please note they will be available in 
a couple of weeks." Enquiries to Faye Wagon 9560 7598.

Mentoring Program
We are currently looking for mentors.  If you would be interested in walking 
alongside a younger person, please collect an information flyer from the ledge 
outside the church office.

Thank you ...
Margaret Allan and family want to thank all those who sent cards, letters, 
flowers and prayers before and after Norman’s death. A special thank you to the 
Ministerial and office staff for their pastoral care of him and all of us.  We 
appreciated too, the large number of members who attended the thanksgiving 
service. We really feel that we belong to a community of Christ.


